
News Successes

Did you know .. For your diary

Parents Council update

The Parent Council would like to say WELCOME BACK  
to Mr Wilson. We are delighted that Mr Wilson has been 
able to return to school and we look forward to working 
with him again to help make our children’s school 
experience the best it can possibly be. We also want to 
say THANK YOU to Mr Fagan for the support he has 
given to the school and the Parent Council over the past 
18 months

The Parent Council  has been working hard to improve 
our communication with  parents and carers.  We 
hope you are finding our Twitter feed and Facebook 
page helpful. Feedback welcome!

One or more members from the Parent Council have 
volunteered to join each of the school working 
groups. Many of these working groups are linked to the 
School Improvement Plan which sets the priorities for the 
school over the coming year. This means that  we can 
become more involved in shaping school policy and we 
can also help the school in practical ways.
More details are available in our minutes on the school 
website http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-
zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
Drop us a line if you are keen to get involved!

The next Parent Council meeting is on Thursday 24th 
January at 7pm in the Sports Facility meeting room.
As always, all parents and carers are welcome to come 
along  to the meeting.
If you have a question that you would like raised at a 
Parent Council meeting but you cannot attend the 
meeting, please email us at PHSPC@outlook.com and 
we will raise it on your behalf.

If you have not already signed up to our Parents and 
Carers email database, please follow the link to sign 
up now! The main purpose of a separate database is to 
be able to communicate and represent your views 
better.  http://eepurl.com/dIjqWz

The Parent Council is continuing to raise concerns 
regarding  school library provision with the Council. 
Thank you to all who took part in our survey.  A meeting is 
being arranged with the  Chief Education Officer and the 
Leader of the Council to discuss the results of the survey.  
We will report back on the outcome of this meeting. 

The Parent Council is continuing to press for the 
improvements to our school building that were 
highlighted following the school estate consultation – these 
include accessibility, security, the windows in the Maths 
Tower, toilet provision and canteen waiting times.
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We're trying new and shiny things! 
Let us know if it works for you or not by leaving feedback on PHS Parents 

Facebook page, Twitter, or emailing phspc@outlook.com

 

http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://eepurl.com/dIjqWz


PHS 200

PHS 200 brings together the skills of parents and family members to support the school, and respond to a particular need. 
Whether it is to support an event, apply a lick of paint, or serve teas and coffees

We are keen to build a database of individuals who could be occasionally be called upon to help. If that's something you are 
interested in, please fill in our form (you will find it at the bottom of the PHS 200 page here: 
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/phs-200/) and return it to phspc@outlook.com
 
 

PHS Lottery update

Fundraising

Thank you to all who supported the Rugby Fundraiser 
This was a well organised and fun event.
 
It raised £1532 for various causes and some of it will go towards new rugby kits for 
the PHS S1 rugby team.

http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/phs-200/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/


PHS Lottery update cont.

News Successes

Did you know ..

In June, we sent out letters asking members of the lottery 
if they would mind increasing their payment to £6 a 
quarter per ticket. This is the first increase in cost since 
the PHS Lottery was set up in 1999!

Last year, along with the PTA, we gave £13,000 back 
to the school. We hope to be able to donate to this 
great cause again in 2019.

The PHS Lottery raises money which is given back to the 
school to provide specialist equipment and extra 
resources for all pupils to benefit from.

If you have not altered your payment yet, this can be 
done through your internet banking or by downloading a 
mandate form from the school Website and returning it 
into to school c/o PHS Lottery.

To get in touch with the PHS Lottery, please email 
PeeblesHSLottery@scotborders.gov.uk

The PHS Lottery is open to all parents, carers, 
grandparents and anyone else in the community who 
would like to support PHS.

Mandate forms are available from Reception in PHS or 
by visiting the PHS Lottery page on the school website 
and downloading the form, completing and returning to 
school.

Tickets cost £2 a month, taken as a quarterly payment of 
£6 through a standing order.

Draws take place quarterly with prizes of £100, £50 and 
£25.

Fancy taking part in the PHS Lottery? It is really 
easy! All you have to do is download a mandate 
from the PHS Lottery page on the school website, 
fill it in and return to the grey post box in school, 
marked PHS Lottery.
 
IT REALLY IS THAT SIMPLE TO SUPPORT PHS 
IN A SIMPLE BUT VERY EFFECTIVE WAY!!!

http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/phs-lottery/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/


School news

News Successes

Did you know .. For your diary

Donald Dewar Memorial Debating Tournament Enterprise Fair
 

Youth and Philanthropy Initiative at PHS

Peebles High School Careers Event - 26th February
 

Is your house cluttered up with old (but fairly 
recent) past papers and ‘How to Pass’ guides?  
 
We would be delighted to offer them a home!  
Please drop them off at the office and we will 
make sure they are available for our young 
people to use.

On the 29th of November 2018, two Peebles teams took 
part in the first round of the Donald Dewar Memorial 
Debating Tournament.  
They debated against Earlston High School.  PHS acted 
as the proposition for the motion that ‘Google does ore 
harm than good.’  After two weeks notice and 
preparation, two PHS students, along with the other 
Earlston team, proceeded through to the next round.  All 
teams were magnificent on the night and a pupil also 
won also won a book token for the best floor contributor.  
The next round of the Dewar debate will be held at the 
end of January/start of February.

With over 37 stalls in total, ranging from egg blowing to 
Christmas Cacti; nail painting, hand-massage, table-
tennis and hockey to origami cards, to name just a few,  
130 of our students took part in the Enterprise Fair. 
17 stalls operated commercially 'for profit' - paying a 
table fee which went into the charity pot, and 20 stalls 
operated as social enterprises, donating their profit to a 
range of school groups or charities.  A grand total of 
£794.14 is being distributed to a range of charities. Well 
done all!

All of our S3 pupils are currently engaged in a project 
designed to get them thinking about the kind of world 
they want to live in.  
Working in PSE and RMPS they have been considering 
their values and what challenges their local communities 
face.  They are now researching what local charities are 
meeting these challenges, with a view to delivering a 
presentation promoting their chosen charity. 
This is all part of the Youth and Philanthropy Initiative 
(https://ypiscotland.org.uk/) and will be building to a 
Grand Final in May where the winning presentation team 
will win a grant for £3000 from ypiscotland.

Prelim Diet for S4 – S6 Pupils

The prelim diet for our senior pupils starts on Tuesday 
8th January and runs until Thursday 24th January.  All 
pupils will be on study leave from the 8th – 18th inclusive 
and pupils have been given a copy of the prelim 
timetable.

6:00 – 8:45pm. Come along to hear from a huge array of 
employers and professionals about the opportunities out 
there in the world of work.

The S3 pupils will be heading out into the world of work 
during the month of May.  They have all be introduced 
to the Workit system and encouraged to think about 
where they might like to go out to.  
Pupils are being encouraged to tap into their ‘Network’ 
to arrange a work placement.

S3 Work Experience 

http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/parent-council/pc-minutes/


School working group updates - PEF

Homework Club

Pupil Equity Fund (PEF)
Peebles High School has been working hard to support families in our community. We believe in equality and are thinking of 
practical ways to realise this for our pupils and our families.  
Some of the things we have been doing are:

We are currently looking at ways to fund pupils better so they can access school trips. Anyone claiming 
free school meals can now access much more financial support.

We would like pupils to gain confidence and participate more in well- being activities. We hope to put in place 
a pilot project in the New Year to provide a “community school” on Friday afternoons to involve our whole 
community together in being healthier and happier. Watch this space!!!

Homework club runs everyday at lunch in M8. Pupils can use the computers, email a teacher, have access to 
a printer, or just have a quiet space to catch up. This is supervised by a teacher everyday, who is always keen 
to help. We also help pupils prioritise and if someone has “too much” homework we intervene to help manage 
that.

This runs in the same place as homework club - M8 at lunch. This provides a one stop place for pupils to 
access support. Not only can pupils have help with homework, but we have a wide range of uniform, study 
guides, basic stationery, personal toiletries, and a small range of “emergency” food. We also have clothes 
for residential trips and for school dances. Pupils can come and “swap” – taking something they want and 
leaving something they don’t want. This interactive way of supporting pupils has caught their imagination – 
they really enjoy “swapping” stuff and the stigma about accepting help doesn’t really exist. It’s also great to 
reduce, reuse and recycle. We have between 20 and 30 pupils visiting M8 every lunch. Two of our pupils 
made a film to advertise and it is on our youtube channel here;
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4wXp3Jiz5IRhrnkjq-S9Zw

We have funded 4 extra members of staff to support pupils who are not in Learning Support but who could 
use just a bit of help with their revision or one-to-one input every now and again to “boost” their classwork.

Finally, we would like everyone who is eligible to apply for free school meals. We have a new section on our 
website to help and are happy to give information and support to anyone who wishes to do this.
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/financial-help/

Swap Shop 

Friday School

Reading and Maths

S1 Residential and School Trips

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4wXp3Jiz5IRhrnkjq-S9Zw
http://peebleshighschool.org.uk/parent-zone/financial-help/


School working group updates - STEM

News Successes

Did you know .. For your diary

Engineering Education Scheme. Six students from 
S5/6 have embarked on this 5 month project organised 
by the Engineering Development Trust, which requires 
them to use a variety of skills to solve a real industry 
problem. They attended a launch on 16th November at 
Glasgow Caledonian University where they had an 
inspiring talk from an engineer. They then met their 
industry mentors from Evolution Bottling and Packaging 
Solutions who will provide the PHS team with support 
throughout the process. To help the team get a better 
insight into that industry they were hosted by 
Glenmorangie, a client of Evolution, and had a 
fascinating tour of their whisky bottling plant in Livingston 
on 4th Dec. PPMA BEST are also supporting the team.

S3 STEM Day. On 15th November all S3 pupils were off 
timetable for a day of STEM activities. The Engineering 
Development Trust provided two challenges which 
required team work as well as maths and creative skills. 
The day was funded by local business Evolution Bottling 
and Packaging Solutions and their Industry body PPMA 
BEST.

In November, 120 of our S1 pupils took part in ‘I’m a 
Scientist , Get me out of here’. This is a national 
scheme to connect pupils with real Scientists in order to 
gain a better understanding of the vast variety of  work  
and career opportunities. The pupils were given their 
own log-in details to access  information about  6 
scientists working in the field of Psychology. After a 
Live Chat session the pupils could vote for their 
favourite Scientist and over the course of a week the 
Scientists were gradually evicted until one remained 
and won £500 towards further public engagement 
activities. The winning Scientist this year was a sleep 
researcher – a topic that is obviously close to our 
pupils’ hearts!

In collaboration with the Maths Circle team we are 
planning to have a Family STEM Learning session 
one Saturday in Feb/March (date tbc). Keep an eye on 
@STEMatPHS twitter page for more details.

S6 STEM Leaders are providing support to two Young 
Engineers Cubs in Priorsford and Kingsland Primary 
Schools. This is a link we hope to build on and develop 
in the future.

How you can help
 
Do you have a former pupil of Peebles High 
School in your family who is working in a STEM 
career? If so we would love to hear about the 
route they took to their job. Their story could 
inform and inspire our current students into 
STEM careers.  Please ask them to get in touch 
with iona.minto@glow.sch.uk to be sent a brief 
questionnaire.

S1 STEM Club  On Thursday lunchtimes a small group 
of S1 pupils have been  engaging in a variety of 
activities.  Much fun has been had with Halloween lava 
lamps, CD Hover crafts and Construction Kit challenges. 
They are supported by our S6 STEM Leaders who seem 
to enjoy the club as much as the S1 pupils



School working group updates - Tweed Reads

News Successes

Did you know .. For your diary

Tweed Reads has hit the ground running this year, with 
senior pupils leading all 5 teams within the organisation:  
Community; In-School; Finance; Primary and Digital 
Marketing.
They are doing an amazing job, working together and 
demonstrating an impressive range of employability and 
leadership skills.

Tweed Reads Primary visited all 9 primary schools in 
the cluster to deliver a reading-related workshop. Primary 
pupils  drew a setting from a fiction text and sent it on a 
postcard  to PHS with a wee message for their Tweed 
Reads leaders.

Tweed Reads is a pupil-led organisation which promotes 
reading for enjoyment.
Reading for enjoyment is linked with improved wellbeing 
and life chances.
Reading is one of the most effective ways  for children to 
escape the poverty cycle.
Talking about what you’ve read can help boost 
relationships.

How you can help
 
We’re looking for decent quality books that you 
no longer want or need to be used as part of our 
various initiatives.  
All donations gratefully accepted.  
Drop them off at the school office or the Tweed 
Reads base.

We are hoping to set up Tweed Reads as a charity.  
Mrs Stewart has been in communication with The Bridge 
(not the pub!) in Peebles to get support with this.

The Tweed Reads Finance team have been baking up 
a storm, selling their goods at Parents’ Evenings and 
events and have raised over £300 for the group!

Our website is under construction

We are looking at including affiliate marketing on 
Amazon as a means of raising funds.  A small 
percentage of the cost of each book you bought through 
the site would go to the Tweed Reads cause.

The Tweed Reads Team put on not one, not two, but 
three amazing stalls at the Enterprise Fair in 
November to raise money for the group!



Wishing all parents, carers, staff & pupils a very 

Merry Christmas


